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T he 2018 January elections will 
be held on the 10th to fill (4) 

positions on the Community Ser-
vices Committee (CSC) and (2) at-
large positions on the PHA Execu-
tive Board. Please consider serv-
ing. 
 
 The Executive Board is re-
sponsible for establishing corpo-
rate policy and the finances for the 
association.  
 
 The Community Services 
Committee (CSC) is responsible 
for upkeep of the common proper-
ty, managing the trash and RV 
programs and coordinating the  
Pinery community events. (See 
website, pinery.org for more infor-
mation on the responsibilities of 
the CSC.) 

 

January 2018 PHA Election 

 If you feel that you would like to 
serve your community in any of these 
ways, please consider having your 
name placed on the ballot. 
 
 Candidate information should be 
submitted to the PHA office, 8170 Hill-
crest Way, Parker, CO 80134 or 
pha@pinery.org, by November 29, 
2017.  
 

See the January 2018 newsletter for 
ballot and candidate information. 

 
2018 Proposed Budget 

T he Pinery Homeowners’   
Association Executive Board is 

currently finalizing the 2018 Pro-
posed Budget, to be voted on at the 
January Annual Meeting. The Pro-
posed 2018 Budget will be posted 
on the Pinery HOA website as soon 
as it is completed and printed in the 
January 2018 Newsletter. 
 

Please plan on attending the  
Pinery HOA Annual meeting  
on January 10, 2018 at 7:30 
p.m. Your vote is important! 

 
 

The PHA Office will be closed 

December 25th through January 1 

but the office staff will be Checking 

mail and phone messages. 
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Stand by Your Pan to Prevent Cooking Fires 
 
By Einar Jensen, Risk Reduction Specialist 
South Metro Fire Rescue 
 
Between 2011 and 2016, South Metro Fire Rescue’s firefighters responded to 286 cooking fires where the 
fire was contained to the container or appliance where it started. A majority, if not all, of those fires was 
preventable. 
 
Cooking is the leading cause of residential fires in both our district and the nation as a whole. Nationwide, 
cooking also is the leading cause of home fire injuries, according to the National Fire Protection Associa-
tion (NFPA). 
 
To prevent cooking fires, use appliances according to manufacturer’s instructions and refrain from over-
loading electrical outlets. Check food that is cooking regularly to verify that it is cooking uniformly and as 
expected. Move anything that could catch fire, such as oven mitts, wooden utensils, wrappers and towels, 
away from the stovetop. 
 
If a fire starts, you need to act quickly. 
 
For an oven fire, turn off the oven.  By removing the external heat source, the burning food will slowly self
-extinguish.  Keep the door closed.  If you open the oven door, the fresh air may breathe life into the fire.  
Remember, it’s an oven.  A bit of extra heat shouldn’t damage it. 
 
For a fire in a microwave oven, turn off the heat with the “Stop” button rather than the “Open Door” but-
ton. Again, you want to cut the heat without introducing new oxygen to the fire. 
 
For a pan or wok fire, put a lid on it.  Wear an oven mitt, hold the lid or baking sheet like a shield and slide 
the lid or sheet over the pan or wok. That cover will block the oxygen.  Next, turn off the heat and let the 
container cool before trying to clean your mess. 
 
It’s important not to use water on a grease or oil fire, because the water will convert to steam and carry a 
burning cloud of grease vapor into the air. Don’t use flour either.  Flour is pulverized dead grass.  It can 
burn, especially in its dust form.  A fire extinguisher is the wrong choice because the pressurized chemical 
may spread the burning grease across the stovetop.  Baking soda isn’t flammable, but you have to get too 
close to the flames to spread it effectively. 
 
Instead, put a lid on it.  If you stand by your pan, you can prevent the fire from starting in the first place or 
catch it when it’s still small. 
 
For other tips on reducing your risks at home, visit www.southmetro.org or find us on Facebook. 
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Use of the Pinery Logo 

Because the Pinery logo is a 

registered trademark, it may 

not be used for any purpose 

by either an individual or 

corporation without prior 

written approval of the PHA 

Board prior to use.  

 
 

 
Classic Pinery Filings  

Covenants Available Online 
 
 Covenants for Pinery  
filings 1-8A can be found on  
our website, www.pinery.org 
 From the menu on the left  
of the screen, select Covenants.   
 If you don’t know your fil-
ing, there are instructions to help 
you determine which filing you 
are in. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like Waste 

Management to deliver trash 

bins to your home (at no 

cost), you may do so by 

emailing:  

fchoa@wm.com 

• Be sure to specify the size 

and type (trash and/or re-

cycling) of bin you would 

like. You may request up 

to 3 bins. 

• Be sure to store the con-

tainers out of view other 

than service day per cove-

nants. 

Pinery Trash Customers

 
Missed Trash Pick up 

 
If your trash or recycle is 

missed or if you have anoth-

er concern, please contact 

Waste Management at their 

email address:  

fchoa@wm.com 

If the issue is not resolved, 

then call the PHA office at 

303-841-8572. 

Volunteer for the Pinery Water Conservation Task Force: 

The District is looking for interested resident customers that would 
like to be part of this proactive approach to protecting our water re-
sources. If interested, please call our District office at (303)841-2797 
or email your interest to information@pinerywater.com. 
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“The Pinery Homeowner” is a publication of The Pinery Homeowners’ Association, Inc. (PHA), a  
private, not-for-profit organization. The PHA reserves absolute editorial discretion over the content of 
the Homeowner and may reject a submission for any reason. Advertisement in The Pinery Homeowner 
should not be construed as an endorsement of products or services by The Pinery Homeowners’ Asso-
ciation. The Pinery Homeowner is the medium through which the PHA communicates with its mem-
bers. It is not a forum for the views of individual members of the PHA or other individuals or groups.  

 
Pinery Trash  

Payments  
 

for the 1st quarter  
of 2018 

(Jan., Feb., Mar.)  
will be due  

 
December 6, 2017 

 

 

                                  Painted Ladies 

 

 
 

In the past month, if you took a stroll on any of the Pinery 
Trails or rested on a bench at the Nature Park, then you may 
have seen dozens of orange and black butterflies fluttering 
about. These are the Painted Ladies, which are sometimes mis-
taken for the larger Monarch butterflies. The painted beauties 
are migrating through Colorado on their way to spend the win-
ter in warmer parts of Mexico.  

 
 
 
 
 

Bob Husson 
President 

 
Sonia Eyre 

Vice President  
 

Ray Guth 
Secretary 

 
Ronnie Johnson 

Treasurer 
 

Jay Colas 
Director 

 
Jim McGannon 

Director 
 

 

PHA Board of  

 
 

Public Schools 
in the Pinery Area 

 
 
 
 
 

Mountain View Elementary (K-2) 
8502 N. Pinery Parkway 

303-387-8675 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Northeast Elementary (3-5) 
6598 N. State Highway 83 

303-387-8600 

 
 
 
 
 

Sagewood Middle School (6-8) 
4725 Fox Sparrow Rd. 

303-387-4300 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ponderosa High School (9-12) 
7007 E. Bayou Gulch Rd. 

303-387-4000 
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Winter Watering 

W atering of trees, shrubs, 
lawns, and perennials 

during prolonged dry fall and 
winter periods prevents root 
damage that affects the health 
of the entire plant. Colorado’s’ 
dry air, low precipitation, little 
soil moisture, and fluctuating 
temperatures and just the charac-
teristics of fall and winter can be 
hard on trees and shrubs and re-
quires winter tree watering. There 
often can be little or no snow 
cover to provide soil moisture, 
particularly from October 
through March. 
 Trees, shrubs, perennials 
and lawns can be damaged if 
they do not receive supple-
mental water. The result of 

maples; lindens, alder, horn-
beams, dogwood, willows, and 
mountain ash. Evergreen plants 
that benefit include spruce, fir, 
arborvitae, yew, Oregon grape-
holly, boxwood, and Manhattan 
euonymus. Woody plants benefit 
from mulch to conserve soil 
moisture. Established large trees 
have a root spread equal to or 
greater than the height of the 
tree. Watering should be done 
directly to the most critical part 
of the root zone. 
 Newly established lawns, 
whether seed or sod, are espe-
cially susceptible to damage. 
Susceptibility increases for 
lawns with south or west expo-
sures.  

long, dry periods during fall and 
winter is injury or death to parts 
of plant root systems. Affected 
plants may appear perfectly nor-
mal and resume growth in the 
spring using stored food energy. 
Plants may be weakened and all or 
parts may die in late spring or 
summer when temperatures rise. 
Weakened plants also may be sub-
ject to insect and disease prob-
lems. 
 Woody plants with shallow 
root systems require supple-
mental watering during extend-
ed dry fall and winter peri-
ods. These include but are not lim-
ited to: European white and paper 
birches; Norway, silver, red, 
Rocky Mountain, and hybrid  

 
Tree & Shrub Watering Basics 

• Winter watering should be done from October through March. 

• Water only when air temperatures are above 40 degrees F. 

• Apply water at mid-day so it will have time to soak in before possible freezing at night. 

• Monitor weather conditions and water during extended dry periods without snow cover—one to 
three times per month.  

• Trees obtain water best when it is allowed to soak into the soil slowly to a depth of 12 inches. 

• Methods of watering trees include: sprinklers, deep-root fork or needle, soaker hose or soft spray 
wand.  

• Apply water to many locations under the dripline and beyond if possible. 

• If you use a deep-root fork or needle, insert no deeper than 8 inches into the soil. 

• As a general survival rule, apply 10-20 gallons of water for each diameter inch of the tree. 

• Newly planted shrubs require more water than established shrubs that have been 
planted for at least one year.  

• Apply 5 gallons two times per month for a newly planted shrub. 

• Small established shrubs (less than 3 feet tall) should receive 5 gallons monthly. 

• Large established shrubs (more than 6 feet) require 18 gallons on a monthly  
basis. Decrease amounts to account for precipitation. 

 
                                                                                   Article from American Tree 
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Attention Pinery Homeowner Advertisers 

Are you interested in advertising on the  

Back Page  

of the newsletter in 2018? 

 If you were a regular adver-

tiser in 2017, (that is, you ad-

vertised at least three times 

with an ad larger than a direc-

tory page) and would like to 

advertise on the back page of 

the Pinery Homeowner in 

2018, please notify the PHA 

office in writing by Tuesday, 

November 14th. Send the 

dates you desire to the PHA, 

8170 Hillcrest Way, Parker, 

CO 80134 or email 

pha@pinery.org.   

 The back page can accom-

modate only half page ads.  

 The cost is: $225 for Pinery 

residents and $400 for non-

residents (10% discount does 

not apply). No one advertiser 

may be on the back page two 

issues in a row, unless there 

have been no other requests. 

After the 2018 back page sched-

ule is completed, notification 

will be given to each advertiser. 

Any unfilled dates will be avail-

able on a first come, first serve 

basis. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pinery Teens 

Occasionally the PHA office 

receives calls from residents 

asking about snow removal. 

They would prefer to hire a  

local young person than a 

snow removal company to 

shovel off their porch and 

driveway. If you are interest-

ed in helping in this way, and 

would like to be put on our 

teen resource list, please con-

tact the PHA office at 303-

841-8572 

Update  

w/o pdf 
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M ountain Pine is a local Par-
ker nonprofit women’s 

club that has been involved in 
our community for over twenty-
five years.  We are part of a larg-
er organization, the General Fed-
eration of Women’s Clubs that 
has roots back to 1868.  Both 
groups strive to make communi-
ties stronger through volunteer-
ism and promoting fellowship 
among women. For more infor-
mation about the club check out  
 
our website at:  
 
https://www.mpwcparker.org  
  
or our Facebook page at:  
 
http://www.facebook.com/
mpwcparker/.  
 

 The Yuletide Bazaar is the pri-
mary fundraiser for Mountain Pine 
Woman’s Club and is used to ben-
efit many of their charitable pro-
jects as well as supporting activi-
ties on a local, national and inter-
national level. Current projects 
include scholarships for college, 
GED scholarships and sport schol-
arships through the Parker Field 
House. In addition Mountain Pine 
supports the Douglas/Elbert Coun-
ty Task Force, the Crisis Center, 
Arising Hope, Arapahoe County 
Santa’s Workshop, and Freedom 
Service Dogs, all of which are lo-
cal projects within the Denver 
Metro and Parker area. Operation 
Smile, Heifer International, Canine 
Companions and child advocacy 
have been tackled on a larger scale 

through our parent club, the 
General Federation of Women’s 
Clubs. Many other charitable 
enterprises are recipients of our 
donations each year, all made 
possible through the success of 
our  annual Mountain Pine 
Yuletide Bazaar.   
 
 Mark your calendar for the 
Mountain Pine Yuletide Bazaar. 
You will be inspired and delight-
ed with the fabulous array of ar-
tisans and products. Come visit 
us and experience the incredibly 
talented artists sharing their 
wares.  Jewelry, pottery, food 
products, books, home décor, 
fashion accessories…it’s all here 
for your shopping pleasure! Re-
member---admission is FREE! 

 
Mountain Pine Women’s Club 
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               Homeowner 
 
  

January 2018 

Newsletter Deadline 

December 4, 2017 

 
Douglas County  

Emergency Notification  

System—CodeRED 

 

L ife can change in a moment 
- make sure you are con-

nected to the CodeRED emer-
gency notification system in 
Douglas County! The system, 
CodeRED, is a high-speed tele-
phone emergency notification 
service allowing public safety 
agencies the ability to deliver 
pre-recorded information to tar-
geted areas within the county.  
 
 
 Douglas County's public 
safety agencies encourage eve-
ryone to register their contact 
information in the CodeRED 
system (reverse 911).  Registra-
tion is not automatic, but it may 
be critical to your safety and 
that of your family.   
 
  Please register online at 
douglascountycodered.com 

 
Classified Ad 

HANDYMAN: Retired engi-
neer and Pinery resident for  
30 years is available for your 
interior/exterior home repair, 
remodeling or construction 
project. References available.  
Please call (303) 841-8271. 

 

 

 

 

RV Storage Lot and  
Snow Removal 
 
The Pinery Storage Facility 

Lease (Page 2, paragraph 5) 

states that the Association 

does not do removal of snow. 

In addition to being very 

costly, plowing snow at the 

lots would be problematic. 

The soft surfaces at the lot 

could be easily damaged and, 

snow would of necessity be 

plowed in front of spaces of 

lessees. 

Be sure to be aware of this as 

you make plans for use of 

your stored vehicle (s). 

 
RV Dump Station News 

 

B ecause of problems with 
frozen pipes in the past, the 

water at the dump station will 
be shut off on November 1 and 
turned back on in the spring. 
The dump facilities will still be 
available. 

 
RV Lot 

Reminders 

From the PHA Executive Board, CSC, ARC and Staff 

Jay Colas 
Mary Colas 
Sonia Eyre 

Jo Ann Glaser 
Raymond Guth 

Bob Husson 
Ronnie Johnson 

Garry Kuka 
Desiree Martinez 

Ben Osborn 

Jim McGannon 
Erin Miller 
Jim Murray 

Denise Smith 
Penelope Williams 

Seasons Greetings 

 
Anonymous  
 Complaints 

 
Reminder: The Architectural 
Review Committee is unable 
to address anonymous com-
plaints. 
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